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Thoughts from the Superintendent

So here we are almost halfway through June! Wow this year is flying by! I hope that all of you

are having a great summer. Don’t forget your trains, though.

I really hope that several of us were able to attend the regional convention, Friday June 9th. It

should have been great fun. Seeing operating railroads is always a treat.

We all need to keep the 2019 Convention here in Utah in mind. It will be happening in 2 very

short years. At this point we are starting to add volunteers for various jobs. Stan Jennings

has agreed to head up the volunteer group for us. There are plenty of jobs that need to be

done. We are in urgent need of assistants for Gary Peterson, to handle the layout tours. If

you can help in this effort or if you have a layout to display, please contact us right away. Things are moving forward

nicely for the Convention so far, but we really need to boost our efforts now. Let’s all get on board, and make this the

best NMRA National Convention ever.

As of our May meeting, we have added a new person to coordinate our layout tours. Paul Ludwig has agreed to lead this

effort. Please, if you have a layout to display, contact Paul. I’d appreciate your giving Paul all of your usual support in this
new position. If you need his contact information, get in touch with me.

The November Train Show at South Towne Expo Center is well on the way. It promises to be another excellent show.

Put November 11th and 12th on your calendar now and save the dates!

Looking forward to seeing you at the June 17th Event.

Regards,

Jack Chase

Superintendent

Northern Utah Division of the NMRA

801-323-1148

jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

The May 20th, 2017 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a presentation by Marty Peterson on the history of the

railroads influence on the traveling circus in America and around the world. There was an interesting explanation of how

the circus promoted and moved by rail through out North America. Marty explained the developement of specialty flat,

stock and passenger cars that were developed through the years. He gave a great talk about his time spent traveling

with the Ringling Brothers Barnum & Bailey Circus and how they lived, ate, repaired, loaded and unloaded the show.

With the recent shut down of the show Marty talked about the significant changes that brought about the sad chnage

and what the future may hold for the show. We were also treated to a few views of his own traveling show the "Mad

Marty of Munich and Moab Monster Show".

In honor of our guest speaker, Stan and Janet Jennings brought appropriate treats for the group with "Barnum's" animal

crackers! Our AP Chairman, Jim Wanlass recieved his Ciertifcate of Acheivement for Model Engineer - Electrical.

Hopefully his Master Model Railroader award will be arriving soon.
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Learn Something New

Presentation

Hands on Photography

Presented by Schon Norris and Nicholas Wakefield

Bring your camera! Schon Norris assisted by Nicholas Wakefield will cover some

photography basics like f-stops, shutter speed, depth of field, focal length, "film" speed,

telephoto, wide-angle, macro, micro and more with an emphasis on close-up photography.

Then we will practice what we learned. While we will have models to photograph, please

feel free to bring your own model(s).

Presentation

Modeling the McWane Ductile Pipe Plant

Presented by Guil Rand

Learn how Guil modeled this fascinating cast iron industry in Provo, Utah.

Presentation

Waiting for confirmation

 

Presentation

Model and prototype photographs

Presented by Keith Osojnak and Schon Norris

Keith and Schon will share some railroad photography with us. Keith's emphasis will be on

Thailand's railroads, Schon will present model and prototype photographs.
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Discovery Gateway Project Layout

Please note that the layout at the children’s center is now finished. We will not be

working on it in June.

Please note that we will not have any planned programs except the Event at 3 pm for

the general membership.

Blaine Holbrook

Board Director, Northern Division, NMRA

801-580-1459

bholbro1466@earthlink.net
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Division Operations Group News

The DOGs are starting again on June 24th at 10:00 AM. We will be operating at Bob &

Karin Gerald's spectacular N Scale Milwaukee Road layout. Contact Jack ASAP if you

want to participate at jack.r.chase@gmail.com.

Jack Chase

Crew Chief -- DOGs

Northern Utah Division of the NMRA

Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Achievement Program

What are you doing to have fun with model railroading? Chances are, as long as

it isn't armchair modeling, it might qualify for some aspect of the AP. You should

all know by now, for years I had many projects "mostly done" and just needed to

set a few personal goals to get them finished. One reason I finally set those goals

was because I wanted to earn my MMR. You may not be in "full go mode" to get

your MMR but if you are in "model railroading mode" you might be doing

something that would earn you a Merit Award or AP Certificate. If you are doing

it, why not get the recognition for a job well done!?! That's what Jim Harper's

friends told him. He's our Southern Utah MMR. Below is a picture of one of our

Division member's layout. It isn't as massive as a whole basement layout. In fact,

it's only slightly smaller than my own layout. He's working on getting his Golden

Spike Award and really close to it! Again, he's having fun and learning and hopefully soon, I will be presenting him his

award because he his enjoying his hobby and stretching his comfort zone by doing a couple of things he hadn't tried but

most of it he had already done! Read over the requirements to see what interests you most and start there. I have some

papers I can give you that are a little more simple if it seems confusing. I'm always willing to help out and answer

questions. Let's see where you are on the requirements and show us what you've done and that way we can enjoy the

journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585

AP Chairman

ap@northernutahnmra.org
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Intermountain Train Expo

November 11th & 12th, 2017

South Towne Expo Center - 9575 State Street Sandy, Utah

Show hours: Saturday 9 AM to 5 PM, Sunday 9 AM to 4 PM

Promoting the 2017 Intermountain Train Expo (ITE)

There are many ways that all division members can help to promote the 2017

Intermountain Train Expo. Listed below are just a few ideas that are easy for anyone to do. Let

me know if you have any other ideas to promote the Intermountain Train Expo.

Facebook: Facebook has become a great way for people to promote events and let family and

friends know about fun things to do in the area. Below are three easy steps that you can do to

help.

Like the Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/intermountaintrainexpo/1. 

Click "GOING" to 2017 Intermountain Train Expo Facebook Event https://www.facebook.com/events

/1218627368187128

2. 

Invite your Facebook friends to the Facebook Event and share it on your timeline3. 

Online Calendars: Check the online calendars you use to see if the 2017 Intermountain Train Expo is listed. If it isn't, let

me know.

Posters: Offer to help put up posters this September at your work, church or other public place.

THANKS!

Cindy Lund

smch2do@gmail.com
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2019 NMRA National Convention

The 2019 National Convention Committee has been meeting every month since January and is

working hard setting up budgets, clinics, layout tours, Prototype Rail, Non-Rail Tours and updating

our brochure. We will have a booth at the 2017 convention in Orlando promoting the 2019

Convention. We are now looking for a volunteers to assist at the 2019 convention. These volunteers

will be needed to help with various activities during the convention. They will help with pre-

registration, registration, tours helpers, setting up clinics, directing people to various activities, the

silent auction and general help for whatever is needed. If you are interested please sign-up at our

monthly event or at the link below. 

http://goo.gl/forms/csKvYd8IRd

Alan Anderson

2019 Convention Chairman

nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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2017 NORTHERN UTAH DIVISION CAR

The car chosen for the 2019 Northern Utah Division car is the Denver & Salt Lake refrigerator car.

The Denver & Salt Lake had six of these, 60000-60005, built by Pullman in April 1913. They were steel underframe,

wood body cars painted burnt orange for most of their working life then painted black toward the end. They were in

service until 1947; there is no record of their disposition but were likely scrapped or sold by the D&RGW.

There is only ONE remaining car for sale. Get it while it is still available. You can reserve this car by contacting Stan

Jennings at 801-967-0999
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Division News Items

A great big THANK YOU goes out to everyone who helped to make the Division appearance at the
2017 Scout-O-Rama a success.

Utah Live Steamers - Salt Lake and Utah Railroad Historical Society

The Utah Live Steamers had a very succesful opening at the Shay Park in  Saratoga Springs during

the Memorial Day weekend. Pictured below is our own Jim Wanlass running a load of passengers

around the loop. Alan Anderson can also be seen trying his hand as an engineer. The group will have another ride day

on July 8th starting at 10:00 AM

DIVISION & CONVENTION SHIRTS

As noted in previous Promontory Posts, several of us have ordered Division and/or Convention shirts. There are now

four unclaimed shirts-- two 2XL Division shirts and one each XL and 2XL Convention shirts -- $27.00 for the Division

Shirts and $22.00 for convention shirts. (Why the price difference? Division shirts have a pocket, Convention shirts do

not.)

UPCOMING CONVENTIONS

The second, the 37th National Narrow Gauge Convention, will be held Aug. 30th - Sept. 2nd,

2017 in Denver, Colorado at the Marriott Denver Tech Center Hotel. Do you have to be narrow-

minded to attend and enjoy a narrow gauge convention? Absolutely not! You will meet many

great people and learn many modeling techniques. At the moment, forty-nine clinics and many,

many rail and non-rail tours. And for those who need a taste of a national convention and can

not make it to Florida, a National Narrow Gauge Convention is very similar to a NMRA National

convention.

For more detailed information go to: http://www.37nngc.com/

DONATIONS FOR SALE

Remember the list of items donated to the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, in last month's Promontory Post?  Now there

are some more.  Some have been sold, Geoff Carter will be taking charge of selling the rest.  Most of the items will be at

the July Division Event.  Cash or checks only.
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Region News Items

ANIMAS RAILS 2017 ROCKY MOUNTAIN REGION CONVENTION

How great was Animas Rails? On a scale of one to ten -- ELEVEN!!

As you know, the major part of Animas Rails was the ride on the Durango & Silverton Narrow Gauge

Railroad. The weather was just right and, of course, the scenery was spectacular!! Then there were

the steam locomotives, the passenger cars, the freight cars and the unique narrow gauge diesel

locomotives.

How about the rest of the convention? Prior to the convention, there was talk of a small model

contest, it didn't happen, the model contest had many, many more entries than anticipated! Clinics? There were eight

clinics, all good. Door prizes? All registrants received at least two door prizes. Layout tours? No one from the Northern

Utah Division participated, however the talk was that the tours were great. SOUNDTRAX TOUR: It was wonderful for

those that could to be able to see behind the scenes at Soundtrax (they produce model railroad electronics and

Blackstone HOn3 models). Another highlight for the convention, a tour of the Durango & Silverton Narrow Gauge

Railroad shops, a great behind-the-scenes look at the railroad!!

All in all, it was a super little convention.

ROCKY MOUNTAIN REGION OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT : Denny Krausman

VICE-PRESIDENT : Jeff Weymouth

SECRETARY : Jack Haptonstall

TREASURER : Don Francis

DIRECTORS 2016-2018

Blaine Holbrook

Robert Allen

Greg Long

DIRECTORS 2017-2019

Gary Myers

Stan Jennings

John Denny

(By virtue of an uncontested election, the 2017-2019 directors were elected.)
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Photo Run By

What is happening with modelers from around the area.

Adam Pinales has been busy working on a live steam locomotive and a new layout!

A scene from Warren Johnson's beautiful layout. Ron Mitchell recenetly completed a new B unit.
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Come down the Second Saturday of the month for our next open house.

We now have a new website that we will be updating with new content! Check it out at

www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

South Weber Model Railroad Club

Join us at Canyon Meadows Park (631 Petersen Pkwy, South Weber, Utah) June 17th for train

rides around the park! The park offers a large park with lots of grass and a playground, there's

also public restrooms available. Bring your friends, family and a lunch and be ready for fun!

Be sure to join us the third Saturday of every month, from March to October, as the South

Weber Model Railroad Club gives free train rides at Canyon Meadows Park in South Weber

Utah! Donations are greatly appreciated to help expand the track and pay for maintenance and

upgrades.

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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Classifieds

Super-V Cradle

Made of soft foam, the uniquely designed Super-V Cradle holds your model firmly in any position, yet won't damage fine

detail. Ideal for painting, weathering, working on couplers, wheelsets, and more. Measures 12"L X 4"W X 2"H.

Only $9.95. + $2.00 S/H. www.kissmethodinc.com
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them

that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your

information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by

email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact

the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter
contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website

at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s

Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone

at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:

gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website

at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367. Visit their website at http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,

Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit

their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden

Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their
website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,

two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm (from

Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather permits. Contact

Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS

mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS

mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad will be

located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western

Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000' of track and we plan to
have trains operating by summer-fall 2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-798-0241 Visit their website

at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.

Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website

at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jack Chase

Assistant Superintendent:   Fred Baney

Treasurer: Stan Jennings

Board of Director: Jim Wanlass

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Blaine Holbrook

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase

Presentation & Workshop Coordinator: Stan Jennings

Layout Tours: Pete Harmon

Division Librarian Robert Arnesen

Secretary Janet Jennings

Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

NEW LOCATION!
Utah's center for model railroading excellence!

Join us every third Saturday at the

Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum
at the Gateway Shopping Center
444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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